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Hon Michael Wood 

Minister of Transport 

BRIEFING 

OC200796 

Action required by: 
as soon as possible 

QANTAS-AMERICAN AIRLINES 2020 REAUTHORISATION OF 

STRATEGIC ALLIANCE 

Purpose 

To provide you with advice concerning the application by Qantas Airways and American 
Airlines for you to reauthorise their agreement to cooperate on air services between North 
America, Australia and New Zealand. 

Key points 

• Qantas and American Airlines have a revenue-sharing alliance for services within and
between North America, Australia and New Zealand. In New Zealand, this
arrangement was authorised for five years in 2015; it expired on 8 November 2020.
The airlines have requested that you reauthorise the alliance for a further five years.

• We have assessed that the proposed agreement between the airlines does not
violate criteria set out in Section 88 of the Civil Aviation Act This means that you may
reauthorise the alliance if you consider that it is in the public interest.

• The applicants have been providing a direct service between Auckland and Los
Angeles, operated by American Airlines, which competes with the services to North
America offered by Air New Zealand in alliance with United Airlines. Two further direct
services were planned to begin in October but have been postponed.

• New Zealand would benefit from additional services and competition on trans-Pacific
routes. We would also like to still have some trans-Pacific services after the disruption
to aviation caused by the COVID-19 pandemic. All this is more likely if the alliance is
reauthorised.
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